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prior to the date of public hearing to all property owners within 
three hundred (300) feet of the boundaries of the area described in 
the petition. Such notice of public hearing shall also be published 
once a week for two (2) successive weeks in the official newspaper of 
the city, the last of which shall be not less than seven (7) days 
prior to the date of said hearing; provided, however, that in a pro­
ceeding as to the vacation of all or a portion of a cemetery plat 
where there has been no interment, or in the case of a cemetery being 
within three hundred (300) feet of another plat for which a vacation 
is sought, publication of the notice of hearing shall be the only 
required notice as to the property owners in the cemetery. 

(3) When the procedures set forth herein have been fulfilled, the
city council may grant the request to vacate with such restrictions as 
they deem necessary in the public interest. 

(4) When the platted area lies more than one (1) mile beyond the
city limits, the procedures set forth herein shall be followed with 
the county commissioners of the county wherein the property lies. The 
county conunissioners shall have authority, comparable to the city 
council, to grant the vacation, provided, however, when the platted 
area lies beyond one (1) mile of the city limits, but adjacent to a 
platted area within one (1) mile of the city, consent of the city 
council of the affected city shall be necessary in granting any vaca­
tion by the county commissioners. 

(5) In the case of easements granted for gas, sewer, water, tele­
phone, cable television, power, drainage, and slope purposes, public 
notice of intent to vacate is not required. Vacation of these ease­
ments shall occur upon the recording of the new or amended plat, pro­
vided that all affected easement holders have been notified by certi­
fied mail, return receipt requested, of the proposed vacation and have 
agreed to the same in writing. 

When public streets or public rights of way are located within the 
boundary of a highway district, the highway district commissioners 
shall assume the authority to vacate said public streets and public 
rights of way as provided in subsect�on (4) of this section. 

All publication costs shall be at the expense of the petitioner. 

SECTION 3. That Section 50-1309, Idaho Code, be, and the same is 
hereby amended to read as follows: 

50-1309. CERTIFICATION OF PLAT DEDICATION OF STREETS AND 
ALLEYS -- DEDICATION OF PRIVATE ROADS TO PUBLIC -- JURISDICTION OVER 
PRIVATE ROADS. 1. The owner or owners of the land included in said 
plat shall make a certificate containing the correct description of 
the land, with the statement as to their intentions to include the 
same in the plat, and make a dedication of all public streets and 
atteys rights of way shown on said plat, which certificate shall be 
acknowledged before an officer duly authorized to take acknowledgments 
and shall be indorsed on the plat. The professional land surveyor mak­
ing the survey shall certify the correctness of said plat. 

2. No dedication or transfer of a private road to the public can
be made without the specific approval of the governing appropriate 
public highway agency accepting such private road. 

3. Highway districts and--singte--eoanty-wide--highway--distriets
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shall not have jurisdiction over private roads designated as such on 
subdivision plats and shall assume no responsibility for the design, 
inspection, construction, maintenance and/or repair of private roads. 

SECTION 4. That Section 50-1312, Idaho Code, be, and the same is 
hereby amended to read as follows: 

50-1312. EFFECT OF ACKNOWLEDGING AND RECORDING PLAT. The acknowl­
edgment and recording of such plat is equivalent to a deed in fee sim­
ple of such portion of the premises platted as is on such plat set 
apart for public streets or other public use, or as is thereon dedi­
cated to charitable, religious or educational purposes; provided, how­
ever, that in a county where a coanty-w±de highway district exists and 
is in operation no such plat shall be accepted for recording by the 
county recorder unless the acceptance of said plat by the coDU11ission­
ers of the coanty-wide highway district is endorsed thereon in writ­
ing. 

SECTION 5. That Section 50-1315, Idaho Code, be, and the same is 
hereby amended to read as follows: 

50-1315. EXISTING PLATS VALIDATED. None of the provisions of sec­
tions 50-1301 through 50-1325, Idaho Code, shall be construed to 
require replatting in any case where plats have been made and recorded 
in pursuance of any law heretofore in force; and all plats heretofore 
filed for record and not subsequently vacated are hereby declared 
valid, notwithstanding irregularities and omissions in manner of form 
of acknowledgment or certificate. Provided, however: 

(1) When plats have been accepted and recorded for a period of
five (5) years and said plats include public streets that were never 
laid out and constructed to the standards of the appropriate public 
highway agency, said public street shall be classified as public right 
of way; and 

(2) Public rights of way for vehicular traffic included in plats
which would not conform to current highway standards of the appropri­
ate public highway agency regarding alignments and access locations 
which, if developed, would result in an unsafe traffic condition, 
shall be modified or reconfigured in order to meet current standards 
before access permits to the public right of way are issued. 

SECTION 6. That Section 50-1317, Idaho Code, be, and the same is 
hereby amended to read as follows: 

50-1317. VACATION PROCEDURE IN UNINCORPORATED AREAS AND IN CITIES
NOT EXERCISING THEIR CORPORATE FUNCTIONS -- FILING OF PETITION -­
NOTICE OF HEARING. Whenever any person, persons, firm, association or 
corporation interested in any city which if unincorporated, or which, 
if incorporated, is not exercising its corporate functions, or inter­
ested in any platted and subdivided tract or acreage outside the lim­
its of any incorporated city, may desire to vacate any lot, tract, 
public street, attey public right of way, private road, highway; com-· 
mon, plot or any part thereof in any such city, it shall be lawful to 
petition the board of county coDU11issioners1 of the county where such 


